Haitian Harvest

A Compassion of Christ World Mission Newsletter P.O. Box 2982 Philadelphia, PA 19141 Winter 2008

www.compassionofchrist.homestead.com

Dear Saints,

Greetings to you all. This year back to school in Haiti was delayed because of the hurricanes. We escaped the brunt of the storm, however we did sustain some damage on the compound. Primarily branches of a trees, wood, and pieces of the roofs were scatted about the compound, but thank God no one was injured. Nicole our cook, also lost part of her roof, some falling trees and walls. Other places were hit much harder and are still badly damaged.

Contribution by: Hultha Joseph - CCWM Haiti



"Be watchful, and strengthen the things which remain,..."(Rev. 3:2).

This was the theme of our 8th Annual Anniversary of Compassion de Deliverance Church Revival held here June 15th to the 22th and again on August 17th to the 24th. There is a spiritual and numerical growth in the Church and for this we are rejoicing in our God while being mindful of this verse in Revelations. During this period of rejoicing, three additional souls came to the Lord.

PRAYER REQUEST & UPDATES

- Please pray for our third grade teacher, Mlle Zulma who is scheduled to have breast surgery in December.
 - On Sunday morning of Nov 30th, thieves broke through two metal gates and barred windows on the haiti compound to rob Brenda and Hultha at gun point. Brenda's laptop and thousands of dollars of school supplies were taken. Many of you are on her email list in her computer so please be careful of any suspicious contacts. Now we are in need of securing the

Emmanuel! Emmanuel!

Recently a lady was able to give a testimony on Radio Lumière about how the Lord saved her and her family. She along with three of her children were stranded in the waters during the hurricane; growing tired and week. Reaching the end of her strength, she could no longer cling to two of her children. Her son Josué who is 12 years old said "...mother let's pray and ask Jesus to save us.." as he helped her to hold on to something. By the Grace of God, some people recused her and her son and they found her other two children alive.

Alleluia!

of any suspicious contacts. Now we are in need of securing the premises as soon as possible. Please pray that God send finances designated to do this as soon as possible.

Contribution by: Hultha Joseph - CCWM Haiti

The Benin-Review

■ The new Principal (Bridget Yaka) of the Calavi school, is doing a wonderful job of administration and registering children for classes. She is special person with a true heart to serve. Last year we had grades K-1 with a goal of adding grades 2-3 this year. Well, we were blessed and exceeded our goals. This year the school opened with classes for grades K-4. The school in the village of Agondaton also opened this September for grades K-1.





Before leaving Benin, Brenda had a chance to go back and visit with the people in the village of Amavedegon and to check on the well. Six additional souls were added to kingdom of believers in that village.

Brenda will be returning to Benin in January 2009.

In His Service, Brenda